RHILTONR

Village News




The Village of Hilton, in
collaboration with the towns of Greece
and Parma, began a process of study on
the feasibility of establishing a multi-
use, recreation trail on the former
Hojack rail corridor (currently owned
by RG&E). The study, funded by the
Genesee Transportation Council, covers
an area along the old railway, from the
Rt. 390 bike path in Greece to Canning
Street in Hilton. Data is being collected
and ideas and plans are being discussed
to determine the benefits, costs and
details of creating such a path. A public
meeting was held at the Greece Town
Hall, on March 3, 2016.

For more detailed information,
for tentative future meeting dates and to
see a map and renderings of the study,
visit the Village of Hilton website at
www.hiltonny.org . Look for the
Hojack Trail Feasibility study in the left
hand column on the main page.

The community is encouraged to
attend future meetings and contribute
any input pertaining to the study.

Village of Hilton
2016 Election Results

Congratulations

Jiim & Cralg Burritt

On March 15, 2016 voters headed to
the polls to fill 2 open seats on the Village
Board of Trustees. Three candidates were
running for the two, four-year terms. Up
for re-election was incumbent Jim Gates.
Also on the ballot were two new
candidates, Craig Burritt and Richard Wilt.

Congratulations to Jim Gates, who was
voted in for his 6th consecutive term
serving on the board. Congratulations also
to Craig Burritt. Craig has lived in
Hilton/Parma his entire life. He and wife
Colleen have been married for 34 years.
They have 4 grown children; Emily, Cayce,
Luke and Kyle. Craig is a retired Sergeant
from the Monroe County Sheriff’s
Department. Craig is pleased for the
opportunity to be a part of the Village
Board and looks forward to serving the
Hilton community for the next 4 years.

Special thanks to Andrew Fowler for 4
years of service on the board and for
serving as Vice Mayor during his term.
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3rd Annual
Classic Wheels on Main St.

Rain or Shine!

Sponsored by the Village of Hilton
& Carb Kings Car Club of Hilton

njoy the music, cars, food, prizes and fun!

Bring the whole family!
Entertainment by D.J. Mike Vickers Legends 102.7

Support the local food establishments.
Stop in for a bite to eat!

Car owners may register online at www.hiltonny.org.

Awards for
Each car class category, Best dressed car owner,
Mayor’s choice, D.J.’s choice

Awards presentation at 3:30 p.m.
Must be present to win.

The Village of Hilton warmly welcomes
the following new business to the
community!

G SRy Roofing
and Remodeling

Visit the new show room/!

17 East Avenue

392-9667

Owner Josh Kendrot

Hours: M-F 9am-5pm,
Sat. 9am-6pm

Roofing, Siding, Landscaping,
Remodeling, Home Improvement

Proceeds benefit the Hilton Parma Emergency Food Shelf.

Donations gratefully accepted during the event.

Main Street will be closed to traffic
from 8am until 5:00pm.

Want to volunteer? Email Connie at
cdeconincki@gmail.com
or call Kevin at 392-7793

Hilton Select Basketball with
the Village of Hilton
and Parma Recreation Present

20976

Battle on the Blacktop

59 Henry Street
Community Center Parking Lot




allowable tax growth tor the given year.
This year the rate was set at .012%, (that is
less than 1%). Because of an increase in home
assessments in 2015, taxes had to go down to
keep the rate of increase under the state tax
cap limit. That spells good news for property
owners.

Many services are provided to the
community through taxpayer dollars. The
Village staff works hard each year to prepare a
cost-effective budget that
maintains the same high
quality services residents are
accustomed to, while
providing for future needs
as they arise. There will be
no decrease in services with
the tax decrease.

This year, $100,000 has
been budgeted for street
maintenance. Slurry sealing
and crack filling will be
applied in the Parkwood
Lane subdivision and in all
village owned parking lots.

Avenue, in the Post Ottice parking lot, on
Raintree Lane, Panarites Lane and Village II
Drive.

Sewer rates will remain unchanged, with
no increase for the coming fiscal year.

There has been an increase in Monroe
County water rates, so in turn, the Village of
Hilton has had to increase our rates.
Consumption charges increased from $2.91 to
$2.99 per 1,000 gallons. The daily rate also



SPONSORED BY BUSINESSES IN THE HILTON COMMUNITY

Held weekly on Saturdays
June 4"
through
September

th

24

From 6:00 pm until 8:00 pm
in the RTS parking lot, North
of Hovey Square.

Bring your lawn chairs,
live DJ - Ice Cream

FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL COORDINATOR,

Dave DeConinck
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abundance shared

Foodlink is a non-profit organization that
assists people with FREE nutritious food.
There are no income or residence
requirements. Anyone 18 years and older is
eligible to receive the free food.
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The Foodlink Mobile Pantry
will be in the Village of Hilton on the
following dates...

Saturday, June 11"
Saturday, July 9"
Saturday, September 10"
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or until food items are gone.
at the
Department of Public Works
50 Henry Street

Vehicles should line up on Old Hojack Lane
and proceed through the DPW for food distribution.
Limit of one order per household.

This is a drive-through service. Volunteers will load
the food into your car.

If you are collecting food for someone else,
please come to the Hilton Food Shelf,

59 Henry Street, Room 1B
before the distribution date, for the

pre-approved paperwork.

F inf ion, call th
Hiton Emergency Food Shelt 2332090




Contributed by
Dave Crumb
Village FHistorian

A Tribute to Don Stilson

The Hilton-Parma community will forever
be indebted to former Town Historian, Donald
A. Stilson, for his contributions to both the
village and town’s historical archives.

Stilson, who resided in the Hilton-Parma
area since 1966, passed away on November 25,
2015. His avid interest in local, Civil War and
family history motivated him to jump into
community involvement after he and his late wife
Roberta moved to their home on Burritt Rd.

In 1969, Don became a charter member of the
Parma-Hilton Historical Society. He also joined
the Hilton Fire Department, where he served in
numerous capacities. Perhaps his best contribution
was his published “History of the Hilton Fire
Department”, written in 1978. This book is of
tremendous value to both the Hilton Fire
Department and the community at large because
of the stories captured, including dates and other
lore that occurred during the life-time of many
early HFD members. Later he published a second
edition of the book with more historical
information. Don also served as Chairman of the
Hilton Fire Department Carnival for 10 years. In
2011, he published the “Arthur Newton, Parma
Put., Civil War letters”, to commemorate the
Sesquicentennial (150th anniversary) of that
national tragedy.

_Garbage
‘R Recycling

In 2004,
following the
death of well-
known Parma
Historian, Shirley
Cox Husted, Don
was asked by then-
Parma Town
Historian, Tom
Burger, to assist in
running the office.

Subsequently, Don, with the help of his brother
Jim and others, did a phenomenal job of creating
the displays that are currently available in the
Parma Museum. In 2010, Don succeeded Tom
Burger as Parma Town Historian. He served in this
capacity until January 2015. One of the most
popular displays at the Parma Museum that
fascinates both young and old alike was built by
Don Stilson. It is the miniature machine shop,
modeled after the historic machine shop at the
Henry Ford Museum in Dearborn, Michigan. No
other museum, to my knowledge, has such a
superb replication of a bygone industrial model.

In tribute for the work that Don and his
brother Jim did for the museum, the Parma-Hilton
Historical Society voted to name the room
housing the museum displays after both of them.
A brass plaque with their engraved names hangs in
the entrance to the room.

Don will be missed by many, but his good
work, preserving the history of Hilton-Parma, will
stand as a time-honored memorial to the quiet,
unassuming, hard-working man that he was, who
was a good friend to all who knew him.

Holiday Pick-up Schedule

Memorial Day

If your normal pick—up Independence Day

date falls on the day
depts are closed, your
garbage and recycling
will be picked up on
the new pick—up date.
All other days remain
unaffected and on
normal schedule.

Labor Day
Columbus Day
Veteran’s Day
Thanksgiving

Christmas
New Year's Day 2017

Monday, May 30"
Friday, July 1%

Monday, July 4"
Monday, September 5"
Monday, October 10"
Friday, November 11"
Thursday, November 24"
Friday, November 25"
Monday, December 26"
Monday, January 2"

Tuesday, May 31°
Services unaffected
Tuesday, July 5"
Tuesday, September 6"
Tuesday, October 11"
Services unaffected

Services unaffected
Tuesday, December 27"
Tuesday, January 3"
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Hazardous Waste

for Parma & Hilton residents

<\
VILLAGE OF HILTON
59 HENRY STREET
HiLToN, NY 14468

K@}
AT €T 392:9464

Postal Customer
Hilton NY 14468

from 7:45 am to 12:00 noon

Yard Waste and Brush Collection

+Material must be Yard Waste Pick-up dates

placed in a plastic or each date falls on the last Fnday of the month
metal container. No

[z or paper sl April 29", May 27", June 24" & September 30"

+More than 3 Place at the curb by 7:00 am
containers are
acceptable. Acceptable materials: sod, leaves, small stones, gravel,
+Place stumps next to twigs, hedge trimmings, grass, stumps
containers.

! +Containers over 30

pounds will NOT be BI‘USh Collection

picked up.
+No stickers required Brush will be picked up on the first and third Friday of each month,
+Loose material raked north of West Avenue and East Avenue, and the second and fourth
to the curb will NOT be Friday of each month, south of West Avenue and East Avenue
collected
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Shari Pearce, Village Manager/Clerk Joe Lee, Mayor Richard Bjornholm, Chairman Mike McHenry, Superintendent Written, designed,
Maryalice Edwards, Village Treasurer Shannon Zabelny, vice Mayor ~ Pat Holenbeck Keith Brown, Assistant Superintendent & photographed by
Mike Lissow, Code Enforcement Officer  Craig Burritt, Trustee Murray Weaver Crew After Hours Pager: 529-0822 or 525-0709 I\S/Iar}(;L|ssow a0
Amy Harter, Deputy Clerk Jim Gates, Trustee Richard LaForce ggi%ig?ers (BZEZS k/llii\;ljgvnus ?:r;esvigitssner Sigge(;%;nrzﬁ;z_.s
Debbie Jones, Billing Clerk/Cust. Service  Larry Speer, Trustee Shelly Kordish CodyKely  Jeff Pearce Russ Zurick marysemail@
Vicky Taylor, Customer Service Jim Liese Andy Steiger rochester.rr.com

Community Center Staff: Rob Zabelny, Marty D'Angelo, Gary Hinzman, Dave Korber, Gary Missell
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